MINUTES

HART COUNTY BOARD OF FAMILY AND CHILDREN SERVICES

The regular monthly meeting of the DFCS Board was held Wednesday, February 29, 2012 at 4:00 p.m. in the DFCS Board room.

Attending were Alice Worthan, Shelvy Myers, Earnestine White, John Williamson, Charles Oliver and County Director Mark Akridge.  

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  
The monthly county expenditures report was discussed and approved.  
The Board unanimously approved a request by the County Director to use County funds to pay for a psychological evaluation performed on a client in July 2011.  $750.00 will be paid to Wellsprings Psychological in Franklin Springs, GA.  This is necessary as State funds could not be used to pay the vendor due to a contract issue.  The contract issue has now been resolved.      

The Office of Family Independence and Social Services reports were discussed.

Director’s report: 

· The office continues to adjust to the OFI Supervisor changes (the Franklin Supervisor now covering Habersham and the Hart Supervisor is now covering Hart and Franklin County). 
· A critical hire request to fill the Franklin County cash match OFI position was approved and filled.  This should help with some of the workload.  

· Director shared information concerning recent child deaths around the state. 
· Director provided the Board with information concerning the State DFCS Board meeting scheduled for March 29, 2012 in Macon, GA.    

Meeting adjourned.  

The next Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 28, 2012 at 4:00 p.m.
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